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Regular Meeting Dates  

for 2018-2019 
 

November 13 
 (second Tuesday) 
December 11 
 (second Tuesday) 
January 15 
February 19 
March 3  
 (St. Davidôs Day Banquet) 
April 16 
 

Summer Saturday Luncheons 
Various locations 

 
May 18 
June 15 
July 20 
August 12  
 

 
 
 
 

TRIVIA QUESTION:   

What is skull attack? 

EVERYONE INVITED 

CROESO 

Regular meetings of the St. Davidôs Welsh Soci-
ety of the Suncoast are now held at noon on the 
third Tuesday of the month from October to 
April at St. Dunstanôs Anglican Church.  A pot-
luck luncheon and program entertain all persons 
with an interest in celebrating Welsh heritage.  
We have great fun so bring a friend to socialize.  
(They do not even have to be Welsh to be wel-
come.)  This will be the 76th year of the exist-
ence of the St. Davidôs Welsh Society of the 
Suncoast.  Not many can equal that record 
 
Directions:  Turn east off Indian Rocks Road on-
to Dryer Ave.  (2 blocks north of Largo Indian 
Rocks Medical Center).  Go 2 blocks then turn 
north on Pine St.  Go one block to Sunny Breeze 
Ave.  Church will be in front of you.  We look for-
ward to seeing you there.  
  
P.S.  Do not confuse with another St. Dunstanôs 
Episcopal Church located elsewhere in Largo. 

               

 
NEXT TWO MEETINGS                                     
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Now is the time to pay your 
annual dues.  They are still 
only $10.00 per year.  With 
the payment of your dues, 
you will receive a new directo-
ry to keep in touch with all 
your Welsh friends..  In addition, our treasurer 
appreciates your promptness.  It helps the so-
ciety pay our bills and is still the best bargain 
around.  If you cannot attend the next meet-
ing, please send your dues to Membership 
Chairman Nancy Mellican, 6 Fernery Lane, 

Safety Harbor, FL  34695. 

NOVEMBER 13 is our next 
meeting.  Usual place. Usu-

al time.  Jack Jacobs will 

continue his informative 

lecture on Welsh hymnody. 

Decemberôs meeting will be 

on December 11.  Once again 
we welcome the Tarpon Sing-

ers with their always entertain-

ing Christmas show.  A good 

turnout is expected. 



FALL CELEBRATIONS 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

AROUND THE MEMBERSHIP 

Norma Parry sends greetings.  She reports she 
had a wonderful fall and summer in Tupper Lake, 
NY and looks forward to seeing everyone in Janu-
ary 2019. 
 
Jan Briggs continues to thrive in Ohio.  She 
misses all her friends in Florida, but is  thankful to 
have family close by.   
 
If you have any news for this column please let Nancy Melli-

can know.  (727-726-3125)  She can only print what is re-

ported to her.  Thank you 

IN MEMORIUM 
 

 It is with great sadness that we report that Vera 
Ruben passed away early 
in October.  She and her 
husband Sy were loyal and 
enthusiastic members of 
our Society for many 
years.  Over the years 
Vera served in several ca-
pacities that kept this a vi-
able organization.  Always 
proud of her Welsh herit-
age, she was born on July 
30, 1926 in Barry, South 
Wales as Vera Price.  Her 

niece Karen Price sent us the sad news. 
 
 
 

Tour de France 2018: Geraint Thomas 
wins to make sporting history 

 
Sporting history was made in July when Geraint 
Thomas became the first Welshman to win the 
Tour de France.  This victory continued  Team 
Skyôs domination of the competition with British 
riders winning six of the last seven editions, much 
to the disquiet of the French sporting public who 
gave Thomas and his teammates a mixed recep-
tion.  Thomas, a two-time Olympic champion for 
Great Britain in track cycling before turning his full 
attention to the road, took it all in his stride and 
after dominating the mountain stages in the Alps 
with two superb victories, maintained his ad-
vantage in the Pyrenees and on the final time trial 
to hold off his closest rivals for the prized crown in 
cycling.   

ANSWER TO TRIVIA QUESTION:   Skull 
attack is caused by Brains S.A., which is a 
beer beloved by Cardiffians and is extremely 
easy to drink in large quantities by the un-
wary. 

October birthdays 
 18  Lynne Hughes 
 29  Clark Parry 
 31  J. Richard Owens 
 
November birthdays 
 10  Cynthia Roberts 
 13  Connie Osmulski 
 18  Beth Smidt 
 
December birthdays 
 6 Donna Williams 
 7 Kristy Alderson 
 9 Barbara Giraldi 
 12 Meryl Fell 
 19 Patrick Hardy 
 22 Norma Parry 
 24 Matt Hall 

October anniversaries 
 15 Michael and Tina Laruccia 
 
November anniversaries 
 13  Roger and Lynne Hughes 
 
December anniversaries 
 27 Robeert and Amy Ferrell 
 27 Kelfryn and Jean James 
 31 Clark and Cindy Durkee Parry 

  

Iechyd da! 
 

 

 



 

 

 

GWYNEDDôS LANDSCAPE  

COULD GIVE REGION NEW FUTURE 
 
 

 
Last week it was announced the slate landscape 
around Gwynedd will be the UK's preferred 
nomination for Unesco World Heritage site sta-
tus.  If accepted, it will see the "quarries which 
roofed the world" rank alongside icons such as 
the Grand Canyon and the Great Barrier Reef.  
Dafydd Roberts, of The National Slate Museum, 
said securing the status would be a boost for the 
region's future.  
 
 "Of course we want to welcome tourists to cele-
brate the heritage of when slate was at its height 
in 19th Century, but we also want to send out 

the message it's still a living, breathing, vibrant industry today," he said.  "After the doldrums of the 
late 20th Century, north Wales slate is once again highly sought-after by architects. There's no bet-
ter example than the brilliant array of slates used in the Senedd." 
 
Slate's incredible strength-to-weight ratio has been real-
ised since Roman times, with the fort at Segontium, Caer-
narfon, roofed in the metamorphic rock from 77AD.  Quar-
rying remained on a small scale for a millennium and a 
half, with the Cilgwyn quarry thought to date from the 12th 
Century and the earliest records at Penrhyn coming in 
1413.  
   
Small teams of men would pay landowners a royalty to 
work the stone on their land.  However, when water, and latterly steam power began to make large-
scale extraction profitable, owners grew interested in taking over themselves.  In 1760, 1,000 men 
produced 50,000 tons per year. Fast forward 120 years later, and 17,000 men were producing half a 
million tons, which were exported as far afield as Canada and Australia.  At its peak, slate account-
ed for half of north Wales' income - and it even rivalled the scale of coal mining in the south.   

Though as soon as they had arrived, the good times were about to peter out.  A slump in global pric-
es drove down quarrymen's wages, leading to a series of bitter strikes and lock-outs.  The Penrhyn 
Quarry lock-out from 1900 to 1903 was the longest ever industrial dispute at the time.  Mr Roberts 

believes the industry never truly recovered.  
"Customers were forced to look elsewhere for 
slate, and once foreign imports had filled the gap, 
Welsh slate never regained the virtual monopoly it 
once enjoyed.  "The First World War also decimat-
ed the industry, but there was a simpler explana-
tion, slate just went out of fashion.  "By the 1920s 
and '30s, towns had moved away from 'Coronation 
Street' rows of slate-roofed terraces to suburban 
semis with tiles. 
" 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-45947005
https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/uk-wales-45947005
https://cadw.gov.wales/daysout/segontiumromanfort/?lang=en
https://cadw.gov.wales/daysout/segontiumromanfort/?lang=en


 

 "However, Mr Roberts said slate's arrested de-
velopment did have an unintended conse-
quence: preserving the area's distinct Welsh-
speaking culture.  "Both coal in the south and 
slate in the north started out as bulwarks of the 
language and culture," he said.  "However, as 
coal continued to grow, it drew in workers from 
all over Britain and eventually the world, diluting 
the language.  "The same thing probably would 
have happened in north Wales, had it not been 
for slate faltering. 

"Whilst the quarries brought in farm labourers from 
nearby areas, they never grew to the extent that 
they sucked in all-comers." It is that same culture 
and heritage which Mr Roberts is hoping will re-
ceive a boost from getting Unesco World Heritage 
status.  "I think all of us in Wales, wherever we are, 
are sometimes a little guilty of not fully appreciating 
what we have on our own doorsteps," he added.  "If 
we can look out of our windows and think to our-
selves that the world ranks what we have here as 
important as the Taj Mahal, that's going to boost 
local confidence, help the economy, and encourage us to attract even more visitors." 

By Neil Prior Σ  BBC News 

 

ELECTION OF OFFICERS 
YOUR NELP IS NEEDED 

 
At the October meeting an election of officers was held.  But there were not enough volunteers to fill 
a complete slate.  Barbara Giraldi agreed to be the new secretary and Connie Osmulski will contin-
ue as treasurer.  Now someone is badly  needed to take over the duties of  president.  Matt Hall has 
served valiantly for several years and the responsibilities need to be spread around.  Roger Hughes 
volunteered to be banquet chairman.  Barbara and Connie agreed to come early (and stay late) to 
meetings and continue as the kitchen committee.   Nancy Mellican will continue to produce the 
newsletters and the annual directory.  She also is membership chairman.   If this or-
ganization is to survive, a few more people need to step up and help out.  Needed 
are a program chairman, a calling committee, and a hospitality chairman to send 
cards for membersô birthdays and anniversaries.  Small jobs, but important.  If this 
organization is to continue, more members must take on some minimum responsibili-
ties.  If everyone helps a bit, nothing becomes a burden for anyone.  Please consider 
lending a hand. 



 

Connie Osmulski keeps hydrat-

ed with a refreshing coke before 

lunchΣ 

Matt Hall presides over the meeting. 

Kelfryn James and Paul Mellican catch 

up on their summer travels. 
Roger Hughes checks his 

phone for the latest news. 

PLEASE NOTE:  This is a combined newsletter for November and December.  The 

next newsletter will be produced for January.  Mark you calendars now for the next 

two meetingsðNovember 13 and December 11.  We expect to see you then. 


